
Tuesday 5 August 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome to our new students 
and families who have joined us since our last 
newsletter. 

Kōwhai welcomes Ishaela and Hendrix who join 
their older siblings while Mariyam and Olivia and 
their families join us for the very first time.  

Health & Well-being

Here is an informative and practical interview where 
RNZ’s Kathryn Ryan speaks with Jackie Riach, 
psychologist and country lead for Triple P New 
Zealand which provides parenting programmes 
nationwide. The topic is Kids and smart phones 
and offers some useful tips for parents.

Enhancing our playground space

We are always looking for ways to make break 
times a fun and active experience for our students. 
Recently we have had improvements to our 
deck areas. The one out from the staffroom now 
provides a perfect stage for our keen performers. 
The chess set that used to be there is moving to 
a better spot and shortly we will have a concrete 
table tennis table arriving.

Our longer term projects involve developing a 
muti-sport space outside Pōhutukawa and Rātā, 
renewing the astro turf and cricket nets, and 
replacing the junior playground. 

This term our students and staff are teaming up 
with the PTA to run a ‘Skip-a-thon’ fundraiser.  
We are planning a fun, five week programme that 
will involve developing skipping skills, skipping 
competitions, gathering sponsors and a final 
celebration on the last day of the term!

Parents’ meeting - Depth & Complexity explained

Have you ever wondered about Depth and 
Complexity when you read about it in the newsletter, 
or during discussions about your child’s learning?

Next week, at 2pm on Thursday 14 August, Sinead 
Senek and Christine Bartlett will be holding a 
meeting in the staffroom to introduce and explain 
what Depth and Complexity is all about. 

Do come along and see how thinking deeply aids 
learning.

 

Board elections 

Nominations for the Board close at 12 noon 
tomorrow so it’s not too late to consider this 
opportunity. Here is a link to information which 
address some common questions people have:

Information for aspiring Board members

• What a school board is and what it does

• What it takes to be a board member

• How board members are elected

• What steps to take if you are interested

• Where to find information and support

Changes to our national qualification, NCEA

Yesterday, the Minister of Education made a 
significant announcement about the future 
direction of our national qualification, NCEA. For 
those with children currently at secondary school 
or in their last year at primary school, here are 
some key points:

• The timeline for the proposal means that there 
will be no changes for students in Year 9 and 
above. 

• Under this proposal, students who are 
currently in Year 8 would be the first group to 
undertake the Foundational Award in Year 11 or 
new qualifications in Year 12 and 13.

Further information on the changes and the 
consultation process visit: Consultation on 
proposal to replace NCEA - Ministry of Education

Retirement news

Last week was a very big week, sharing the 
news of my retirement at the end of the year with 
everyone. As you can imagine, it’s going to be 
a very big wrench at the end of the year as this 
place is like a big extended family for me.  

In the interim, I look forward to making the most 
of these last few months at this wonderful school. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Rube Goldberg machines!

Rātā students planned and designed their own 
Rube Goldberg machines. 

This is a complex machine that operates through 
a succession of chain reactions to transmit energy 
and carry out simple tasks. 

We were fortunate to have Kōwhai students 
observe and test our machines.

Grandparents Day

Nikau children marked Grandparents Day by attending 
a special liturgy in honour of their grandparents and the 
special people who help take care of them. 

Days before the event, they sent out invites, practised for 
their part in the liturgy and made bookmarks as souvenirs. 

It was a wonderful event filled with love and appreciation for 
both the children, grandparents and everyone who attended. 

House of Science STEMM Challenge 2025

Two teams of students from Pōhutukawa attended the STEMM Challenge last week at the Lower Hutt 
Town Hall. 

They participated alongside 65 other teams from schools in the Hutt Valley in a variety of challenges that 
included quizzes on math, science, and technology topics, as well as a practical challenge requiring them 
to create a structure using dried spaghetti and marshmallows. 

It was wonderful to see them work so well together collaboratively and enjoy the experience. 

Well done to both teams for placing fifth and sixth in the competition.

Whakapapa me te whanaungatanga - Culture and identity

In Week 2, Kōwhai thoroughly enjoyed their trip into town to Te 
Papa. 

The children were excited to travel on the bus, spend some time 
interacting with the displays in Te Taiao and visit the wharenui, 
Rongomaraeroa.

We learnt that all cultures can feel at home on this marae. People 
can relate to their ancestors by looking at the many carved images 
that reflect the occupations and origins of newcomers over the last 
200 years.

SPORTS NEWS

Monday 11 - Friday 15 August 

Winter Book Festival 

Thursday 14 August

Depth & Complexity explained, 2pm 
staffroom

Friday 15 August

Feast of the Assumption Mass, 9.15am 
all whānau welcome

Thursday 21 August

Filipino Language Day  

Wednesday 3 September

Indian Onam and Diwali Day  

Thursday 4 September

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Wednesday 10 September

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Events

PTA NEWS

LIBRARY

Winter Book Festival - Book Swap

The library will be hosting a book swap as part of the winter book festival in week 
5. Students may donate one or more books from home by the end of week 4. 

We kindly ask that books are in a good condition, align with our school values and 
ideally are at a similar level to the student’s current reading level. 

Students who bring in books to swap will be given first priority on the day to choose 
a book. We hope enough books are donated for every student to have one book. 

Thank you for your support and if you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact the library.

Interzone Swimming

This event will take place at Te Ngaengae Pool on Friday 12 September. Entries close soon. Thanks to those parents 
who submitted the times I requested.

If you have a child who attends SwimZone or SwimCity (who is an accomplished swimmer at this level) and you have 
not heard from me, please email by end of  Wednesday at sport@stpeterpaul.school.nz so I can communicate with 
you around times.

KURA AHUREA

Bible Reading Competition 2025
Students across the school are busy practising for the upcoming Bible Reading Competition, which will take place this 
Thursday and Friday. 
This event provides a valuable opportunity for students to develop and apply their oral reading skills in a meaningful 
context. In addition, students will have the chance to choose and share a favourite scripture that holds personal significance 
for them.

Collins Cup
Our annual Collins Cup Netball takes place at Taita Courts on Wednesday 13 August, where the top teams from our 8 
local Catholic Schools play each other to find the winning team for 2025.

At the same time, schools play a 7-a-side rugby tournament at St Bernards College. The combined points decide the 
Collins Cup winner for 2025. Please note we combine with St Bernards for the final result.

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1. Through the school website. 

2. Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3. Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

• your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

• view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

• school policies & procedures (under contacts)

• view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

• be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Lost Property 
We currently have a large number of unnamed uniform items in the lost property bin for this term. If your child is 
missing any items, please take a moment to check if they have been found.

To help us return your child’s lost uniform items, please ensure that all pieces are clearly labeled with their name. 

Thank you to everyone who has already labeled their child’s belongings; it is rewarding to return items to their rightful 
owners.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative work 
in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Regulation School Uniform
Incorrect footwear and socks seem to be creeping back in again. Sneakers and trainers are not part of our school uniform 
and are only to be worn during PE or fitness. Black school shoes must be worn to and from school unless your teacher 
has advised otherwise. 

Navy school socks with green stripes or white socks are regulation. No plain black socks or leggings.

Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure via our school website if you are unsure of any uniform requirements.

Join us!

Have you considered joining the PTA?

We meet regularly as a school community to connect, meet new people and form ideas on how to continue building the 
school community and fundraise towards school projects that benefit the students and school.

Please email pta@stpeterpaul.school.nz if you have any questions! We hope to hear from you soon! 

WINTER BOOK

WEEK 5
11-15
AUGUST 

festival

Visit the library to see our new books,
enjoy lunchtime story times, participate
in a book swap, and more!

Book swap:
Tuesday - Kōwhai
Wednesday - Nīkau
Thursday - Pōhutukawa/Rātā 

Life Education

As part of the Personal Growth and Development 
curriculum, Nikau children are learning how their 
bodies get energy from the food they eat. They are also 
researching how food supports their growth and how 
different food groups provide essential nutrients. 

To further support and enhance their learning, the school 
has invited the Hutt Valley Life Education Trust, with 
Brooke Nightingale as the educator.

Te Māra Kai
Groups of enthusiastic students from the Pōhutukawa area have 
been working on providing information in our school vegetable 
garden. 
They have researched and created an information board for 
other students to learn about how a worm farm works and 
provides fertilizer for our vegetables. Another group of students 
spent time harvesting food for the local food bank. 
It’s wonderful to see our school value of stewardship in action!

Term 4 Sports
Later this term we will be sending out registrations for Term 4 Touch Yrs 0-8 and Netball Yrs 0-4.

There will also be school Athletics, from which we get our Zone representatives.

Feast of the Assumption Mass
Friday 15 August - 9.15am in the Church
You are warmly invited to join us in celebrating the Feast of the Assumption, a significant event in the Catholic calendar 
that honours Mary, the mother of Jesus. This day is also the patronal feast of New Zealand.

Playground fundraiser

As per Kay’s message at the top of this newsletter, and the stunning poster above, we are joining forces with students 
and staff via a ‘Skip-a-thon’ to help fundraise towards a new astro turf. Keep your eyes and ears peeled for more info 
coming soon!

“The machine was super fun and exciting to make. My favorite part is when the little kids came around and had 
a look at all of our machines. We plan what our machine will look like, what to bring in to make it, and assemble 
it . It was a great way to learn how to make machines work and how to work as a team.” Lydia

“The machines were very fun to make. My favorite part was the juniors seeing our machines. The hardest part 
was trying to make the steps of the machine come together. It was a great learning experience, we learnt how 
we could use the things around us to make a complex machine. I would definitely do it again.” Sianne

“Making the machine was a great experience, because we got to learn what things worked and what things 
we could do better. My favourite part was working as a group, because we had fun and still got the work done 
in time. I would definitely do this again.” Carlie

“Designing the Rube Goldberg machine was the hardest part for me, especially figuring out what we will need 
to make it complex. When the day came when we had to build our machine, everyone was really excited. When 
we had finished,  everyone’s machines came out great and so many people had different ideas than everyone 
else’s.” Kora

“My aunty and grandma were there; it was nice showing them around my 
class and the things I have done.” Ngoni

“I felt happy because all the grandparents were there. I showed my 
grandparents around my class and we had morning tea together.” Flynn

“I liked it because we got to spend time with our grandparents and they 
got to see our school and what we learnt, and what our teachers taught 
us.” Roman

“I thought it was fun to see our grandparents in our school  and I enjoyed 
showing my grandma some of my books in class.” Isabel

“I thought it was very fun and the best part of all was my grandparents 
coming.” Martha-Rose

“I looked at the colossal squid. That was one of my 
favourites.” Savannah

“I loved playing in the sandpit!” Evanya

“I went to see the dinosaur skeleton!” Kyle

“We went to Te Papa museum and I saw the colossal 
squid. It was dead.” Shivaan

“We looked in the cave and then dun dun dun roar! I jumped but it was also funny.” Yasmine

“I saw the marae! It was beautiful.” Maria

“The best part was playing in the dinosaur sandpit. We found bones!” Jude

“I learnt that too much sugar is kind of bad. I think Harold is really funny, and I hope he comes back next year. I 
learnt we also need to eat from lots of different food groups to stay healthy.” Emma
“I learnt about the parts of the body and the healthy food 
that we need to eat. It was fun.” Tiara

“I learnt that some fats are not that bad like those from fish. 
I also think Harold was funny.” Finn

“He (Harold) was teaching us about the food pyramid and 
the food groups, and he was really funny and silly.” Peyton

“It was a lot of fun but very challenging to build a structure out of spaghetti and marshmallows.” Mataya

“It was really challenging and got my brain working. I really enjoyed it.” Joel

“It was intriguing to be part of such a big competition.” Hine

“Even though we didn’t get placed in the top three it was a very interesting experience and I enjoyed it.” Kloie

STEMM Challenge 2025 (Yr7-8)

Rātā took part in the House of Science STEMM Challenge 2025 at Lower Hutt Town Hall. 

Our Yr 7 and Yr 8 teams participated in challenges involving pūtaiao, pāngrau, and hangarau, alongside 
35 other teams from Hutt Valley schools.

“Four teams represented our school in the intermediate level. We all had team names, our team name was 
“Project CAEA.” The STEMM challenge is definitely worth a try, and I would do it again if I could.” Aalya

“The STEMM challenge is a fun activity  to participate in and involves a lot of complex thinking. Something my 
group found challenging was the final practical challenge. This challenge was to build a tower as high as you 
could only using marshmallows and spaghetti! To finish off STEMM was a fun, exciting learning experience and 
is something I would love to do again.” Ciara

“The STEMM Challenge was exciting, since it was my first time ever going to the competition. We were asked 
questions in the areas of math, science, technology, and engineering. In the end my group did well, and I’m 
proud of myself!” Iva
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